
 

 
SUBJECT: UNIVERSITY NOTIFICATION 
DATE: March 20, 2020 
 
Dear NDNU Community Members, 

California Governor, Gavin Newsom released a statewide Stay-at-Home Executive Order, effective late last 
night, 03/19/20 calling “all individuals living in the State of California to stay home or at their place of 
residence except as needed to maintain continuity of operations of the federal critical infrastructure sectors, 
as outlined at https://www.cisa.gov/identifying-critical-infrastructure-during-covid-19. 

In addition, and in consultation with the Director of the Governor's Office of Emergency Services, I may 
designate additional sectors as critical in order to protect the health and well-being of all Californians.”. 
Executive Order EXECUTIVE ORDER N-33-20 is in effect until further notice.  Additional California state 
information can be found here. 

As we continue to learn more about the COVID-19 outbreak, we urge you to practice social distancing and 
self-isolation as NDNU remains in “Shelter-in-place” status. 

NDNU RESIDENTS 

Given this order, please continue to follow CDC recommendations. 

If you experience any COVID-19 symptoms, please self-isolate and promptly reach out to Annabelle Bautista 
at agbautista@ndnu.edu or call (650) 508-3759. 

Our door-to-door, bed-to-bed checks will remain in place as daily standard practice in an effort to keep our 
community safe.  Staff and students, please follow stipulated guidelines from Public Safety and Housing if on 
campus. 

In an effort to support our community, our Student Wellness Services is prepared to continue to work with 
our students via tele-mental health starting next week, 03/23/20.  Please click here for more information. 

NDNU EMPLOYEES (FACULTY & STAFF) 

Please also refer to today’s e-mail communication from Human Resources for additional information. TIAA 
will be hosting a financial essentials webinar next week. Learn more here.  If you begin to experience any 
symptoms, please follow CDC guidelines and access employee healthcare information here. 

 
CAMPUS STATUS 

http://cert1.mail-west.com/7rmmGyzT/janmc/mGgtmyuz/gwlop71/z23k6vz/u/2mGgag
https://www.cisa.gov/identifying-critical-infrastructure-during-covid-19
https://covid19.ca.gov/stay-home-except-for-essential-needs/
https://covid19.ca.gov/stay-home-except-for-essential-needs/
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/index.html
mailto:agbautista@ndnu.edu
https://www.ndnu.edu/campus-life/public-safety/
https://www.ndnu.edu/campus-life/housing/
https://www.ndnu.edu/campus-life/wp-content/uploads/sites/12/2020/03/counseling-services-for-students-320.pdf
https://www.ndnu.edu/documents/faculty-staff/TIAA-financial-essentials-webinar-march-2020.pdf
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/if-you-are-sick/steps-when-sick.html
https://www.ndnu.edu/documents/human-resources/NDNU_COVID-19_EE_Comm_03172020.pdf


Because of our “Shelter-in-place” status, only essential personnel are on campus. For departmental 
assistance, please contact NDNU staff via e-mail. 

 


